Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Friday, October 09, 2015 4:16 PM

To: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: Red Hanger Kleaners - RO2981

Dilan,

Below are my notes from a 30 minute phone call from Paul King & Gary Bates at the end of the day yesterday. | sent my

notes regarding the Fact Sheet to Paul for confirmation on who said what. He has not yet emailed me back. Basically
the FS is on hold pending the next round of sampling (next week).

Keith

10/09/2015 Phone Log- RO2981 Red Hanger Kleaners Call duration: 30 minutes

Phone conversation with Paul King and Gary Bates. Paul stressed the importance of keeping the case on a fast track,
outlined mitigation measures, status of the soil-gas work plan, and discussed the Fact Sheet.

Mitigation status- All air purifying units have been installed. Lock out cover being installed in each suite preventing
tenant from turning off the HVAC fan — will be completed today.

Next round of indoor air samplers —two 24-hr 6L SUMAs in the two TCE ARAL exceedance areas- will be deployed next
Monday, recovered and submitted to lab on Tuesday. Based on a review of the sample analyses, the next step will be
to sample all the suites to evaluate the effectiveness of the mitigation measures.

Soil gas evaluation — The work plan for the dry cleaner suite is being reviewed and is anticipated to be submitted next
week. WP will address on-site and off-site distribution of PCE & TCE.

Fact sheet- Paul expressed concern that a premature Fact Sheet distribution would cause unnecessary alarm to
the public. Based on conversations between Paul King and SF-RWQCB Cheryl Prowell, and DTSC toxicologists
Kimberly Gettmann and Uta Hellmann-Blumberg, all the appropriate step regarding the investigation,
confirmation & follow up sampling, mitigation and notification measures have been performed. Paul states that
Uta is of the opinion that results of the next round of sampling- scheduled to be conducted next week- should be
reviewed prior to distributing the Fact Sheet, and that it should be left up to the woman whether or not to enter
the building.

Kimberly and Uta are in agreement that if ARALs are still exceeded, language should be added that states “women
considering becoming pregnant should consult with their physician” if confirmation samples continue to exceed the

ARALs.

Keith Nowell PG, CHG

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6540

phone: 510 / 567 - 6764

fax: 510 /337 -9335

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org



PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm




